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Important
Dates

State Executive Board
Meeting
Emmanuel United Methodist
Church, Noblesville, IN
September 12

4th Annual Fall Arts
Retreat
Shiloh Park Retreat Center
Marion, IN
November 6-7

State Conference
Sycamore Banquet Center,
Terre Haute, IN
April 23, 2016

2016 DKG International
Convention
Nashville, TN
July 5-9, 2016

Making Impressions for the Future

FALL ARTS RETREAT 2015
November 6 & 7.

Barb Buroker, Chairman, Personal Growth and 
Professional Affairs Committee

What a great mini-break from the day-to-day
concerns of the new school year! Come join us
for Fun, Activities and Relaxation.
Shiloh Park Retreat & Conference Center
1734 South 350 East, Marion, IN 46953-9455

The registration form can be found on the Alpha
Epsilon State website. Overnight accommodations at Shiloh Park
Recreation & Conference Center include costs for all meals (Friday
dinner, Saturday breakfast and lunch) and crafts, and range from
$95-$155 per person. Dress is casual throughout the weekend.
Guest House – 8 motel rooms: up to 4 people in each room.•
Bluffton Four-Plex – 4 motel rooms: up to 4 people in each room.•
Winchester Cottage – 5 rooms housing up to 12 people in all. •

If you need help, further information, a registration form or anything
else, contact:

Carol Winterholter, FAR 2015 Registrar:
cell phone 765/ 506-0594
e-mail: cwinterh.cw@gmail.com
7604 Farm View Circle West, Indianapolis, IN  46256

Registration is due by October 6. We hope to see
old friends and new faces too at FAR 2015!

Be watching for
Collegial
Exchange

https://www.dkg.org/
content/collegial-

exchange

Immediate Past President Lois Vogel was
selected to give the Thought for the Day
at the Thursday morning session at the
NER, Baltimore. Photograph courtesy of
Photographs by Jim, Floresville, TX

Nancy Hoff, Beta,works on one of the
crafts on the agenda at FAR 2013.



From the President
Jo Ann Manes, Indiana State President

Greetings, Ladies! I am honored that you have
selected me as your state president. By attending the
international training for state presidents prior to the
Northeast Regional Conference in July, I met other
northeast state presidents and gained a great deal
from the sessions conducted by Lyn Schmid,
international president and Sandra Smith Bull,
executive director. All in all, eighteen Indiana
members plus three husbands, a friend, and a sister
were in attendance.
This biennium, with new officers and committee chairmen, continues with the
desire to support chapters, to keep lines of communication open, and to help
your chapters thrive and grow. At the upcoming September 12th Executive
Board meeting, chapter presidents will have the opportunity to meet with the
new officers, committee chairmen, and each other. Each chapter president will
get new contact and committee information to take back to her chapter. Please
be sure that your chapter president or a designee will be there!
The 4th Annual Fall Arts Retreat (FAR) will be held November 6-7 at Shiloh Park
Retreat in Marion. The committee has put together a program of activities
encompassing many areas of the arts. Those attending develop a feeling of
genuine spiritual fellowship. Information on rooms and the reservation form are
on the state website. Registration started July 1 and ends October 6.  It will be a
great weekend of fun and fellowship.
As one who enjoys traveling, I’ve traveled many paths in my life. When deciding
upon my theme, I looked at the paths we have all traveled and the footprints
made along the way. We leave our footprints on everyone we meet. We leave
impressions upon students, parents, and colleagues in our professional life. In
our personal life, as daughters, mothers, wives, grandmothers, or aunts, we
make impressions upon our families and friends. Whether small or mighty these
impressions can help, support, console, change, teach, show kindness and have
an influence upon others.
What impact can we as DKG members make in our community and schools?
When planning for your chapter meetings and pursuing local projects, what
impressions are you leaving? I hope as the year goes along, I will hear about
your chapter activities. Wishing you much success as we strive forward!

State Officers 2015-2017

Jo Ann Manes, Beta Delta President
2351 Foliage Ln.
Dyer, IN 46311-1978
219-865-1920 (h)
219-902-6185 (c)
jomanes4bks@sbcglobal.net
Jo Jones, Mu 1st Vice-President
927 Shook St. Educational Excellence
Osgood, IN 47037-9335
812-689-4752 (h)
immsjjj@comcast.net
Evelyn Campbell, 2nd Vice-President
Alpha Omega Membership
1316 W. 4th St.
Hobart, IN 46342-4906
219-942-1470 (h)
eccampbell1@frontier.com
Peggy Glennie, Rho Secretary
9019 Hess Dr.
Highland, IN 46233-2132
219-923-7895 (h)
pglennie@att.net
Sharon Henderson, Parliamentarian
Alpha Sigma
PO Box 66
Medaryville, IN 47957-0066
219-843-7757 (h)
hendson@embarqmail.com
Carol Herzog, Alpha Zeta Exec. Secretary
1020 Henry St. (2012-2016)
Huntington, IN 46750-3745
260-356-3178 (h)
carolherzog@cinergymetro.net
Leslie Hamman, Gamma Lambda Treasurer
202 Greenhurst Ct. (2014-2018)
Auburn, IN 46706-9582
260-925-9357 (h)
260-908-1305 (c)
hammanleslie@yahoo.com
Marti Daily, Omega Editor
9291 Golden Leaf Way (2013-2017)
Indianapolis, IN 46260-5071
317-872-8257 (h)
m-daily@comcast.net
Shirley Hewlett, Sigma Webmaster
8230 Beech Ave. (2013-2017)
Munster, IN 46321-1405
219-742-1106 (c)
shirleyhewlett@comcast.net
Henrietta Schaefer, Gamma Mu Historian
403 Long Tree Lane.
Logansport, IN 46947-2427
574-753-8870
pennysch@comcast.nett
Lois Vogel, Mu Immediate 
5370 S. Benham Rd Past President
Versailles, IN 47042 
812-689-6832

lvogel5370@gmail.com
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New state presidents in training in Baltimore at the NER. Can you find President Jo Ann
Manes among the rest? Photographs by Jim, Floresville, TX
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Membership Is Our Future
Evelyn Campbell, Membership Chair

How can members “Make Impressions for the Future”? New members are the future of
our Society. They are able to impress on a chapter the enthusiasm and energy of new
educators. Look for those impressions when attending meetings, conferences, classes
and workshops. They may also be found at public libraries, recreation programs,
museums, and social and community events. Be on the lookout for those professional
educators who are potential Delta Kappa Gamma members.
When these outstanding women are identified, they can be invited to a meeting and may

be informed about our society. Share the projects and opportunities for professional and personal growth.
Share the scholarship information. Share the fellowship of your membership, new and old. Ask these key
women educators to join your chapter. Channel the enthusiasm of new members - for they are our future!

Strategically Speaking...
Faye Peter, Strategic Action Planning Chair

The Strategic Action Planning Committee has been busy preparing for this
biennium. At our committee meeting goals were set, and a discussion of ways to
encourage, assist, and monitor Strategic Action Plans for the state and chapters
followed. Emails have been sent to the state personnel and committee chairmen
alerting them of our availability to offer support. A questionnaire has been sent to
the chapter Strategic Action Plan chairmen to update our committee on the
progress of their chapters. Two chapters have completed the Strategic Action Plan,
and several others have been making great strides toward completion. At the
September meeting, our committee plans to share the progress of state
committees and chapters. The Strategic Action Plan is a wonderful way to allow AE
State and chapters to be a shining light for other states.

President Jo Ann Manes with
Immediate Past President Lois
Vogel at the NER in Baltimore.
Photographs by Jim,
Floresville, TX (above & left)
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Committee Chairmen
2015-2017

Beth Myers, Gamma Mu Communications
3015 High St. & Publicity
Logansport, IN 46947-2144
574-753-0272
myerss@lcsc.k12.in.us

Marcia Alexander, Gamma Kappa Finance
0777 S. 700E.
Mill Creek, IN 46365
219-369-1694
malexander@lpcsc.k12.in.us

Lois Vogel, Mu Leadership 
5370 S. Benham Rd Development
Versailles, IN 47042 
812-689-6832
lvogel5370@gmail.com

Ruth Van Metre, Theta 2016 North CCOT
3655 N 975 W. Site Chair
Delphi, IN 46923-8771
765-564-3385
ruthvanmatre@gmail.com

Sandra Bussell, Gamma Omicron
1905 N. County Rd. 75E 2016 South CCOT
North Vernon, IN 47265 Site Chair
812-346-5193
sandybussell@frontier.com

Barbara Shirden, Kappa Nominations/
241 S. 46th St. Personnel
Richmond, IN 47374
765-935-4958
babarash20@hotmail.com

Michelle Ball, Alpha Zeta Non-Dues 
330 West 400 North Revenue
Columbia City, IN 46725
260-212-2799
michelle.ball@whitko.org

Sue Linder, Tau Rules
3242 Westenedge Dr.
Columbus, IN 47203
812-379-4394
slinder64@mac.com

Angela Schonberger, Beta Alpha
6441Lively Lane Personal Growth/
Evansville, 47720 Professional Affairs
812-425-1315
ams0312em@aol.com

Rosemary Moore, Beta Mu Legislation
1335 N. Tillotson Ave.
Muncie, IN 47304
317-282-9966
rosemary1219@gmail.com

Making Impressions for the Future

Treasury Notes
Leslie Hamman, State Treasurer

Thank you to all whose Form 15 has been turned in!
File IRS 990N epostcard
• Use the DKG.org website link to the IRS 990
website.
• Remember to forward the confirmation email.
• Include your chapter name on the subject line or
in the email.

Dues Notice
• Treasurers received the updated Form 18 member lists in August. 
• Please check and update member contact information.
• Form 18A plus Reinstatement, Initiate, and Change of Address (change of
personal info) forms are available on the DKG website at dkg.org.

Dues Deadlines
• Chapter - October 31st
• State/International - November 15th to State Treasurer

Like a Rose...
Michelle Ball, Non-Dues Revenue Chair

The 2015-2017 Non-Dues Revenue Committee and
“The Rose Store” will make its first appearance at the
September 12, 2015 Alpha Epsilon State Executive
Board Meeting in Noblesville.
Inventory includes: 

Charms from the 2014 DKG International Convention in Indianapolis (in•
a small gift box with a red pouch)

Indiana limestone paperweights (with a small red rose sticker) •
DKG/ Alpha Epsilon State Magnetic plaques (for pins) with red ribbons•

and with black ribbons
DKG/ Alpha Epsilon State 75th Anniversary pins•
DKG red clipboards, sticky notes, book lights (with battery), wristwatches•

and red rose pins
CLOTHING:  •

• 2  DKG red sweatshirts     XL
• 5  DKG red sweatshirts     XXL
• 2  DKG black polo shirts     S
• 32 DKG red visors

Black memo books w/ pen, handmade red rose pins and pedometers•
The 2016 appearances of “The Rose Store” will be

- at the AES State Conference in Terre Haute, April 23;
-at the CCOT (Committee Chairs and Chapter Officers) Training Sessions

(NORTH: Thursday, June 16 and SOUTH: Saturday, June 25);
-at the Alpha Epsilon State Executive Board Meeting, September 10 in

Noblesville.
The Non-Dues Revenue Committee and “The Rose Store” is chaired by Michelle
Ball, with committee members Marjorie Miller and Barbara Buroker.
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Committee Chairmen (cont.)
2015-2017

Anna Padberg, Rho Music
6740 Harrison St.
Merrillville, IN 46410
219-736-0537
dpadberg@ameritech.net

Barbara Gillan, Alpha Omega
513 E. 92nd Place. International Projects
Merrillville, IN 46410
219-736-8940
bjgillan@sbcglobal.net

Rachel Etherington, Kappa
PO Box 942 Janet O’Neal Seminar
Richmond, IN 47374 for Personal Growth
765-935-1424
rachelet@rcs.k12.in.us

Pat Keefe, Omicron Scholarship
PO Box 188
Shoals, IN 47581
812-631-0120
pkeefe1845@aol.com

Faye Peter, Beta Epsilon Strategic Planning
10385 zionsville Rd.
zionsville, IN 46077
317-973-4585
fayepeter@sbcglobal.net

Beginnings from the EEC
Jo Jones, EEC Chairman

Truman Capote wrote in Breakfast at Tiffany’s, “Aprils have
never meant much to me, autumns seem that season of
beginning, spring.” As teachers we may also have this feeling of
what beginning is. As the new EEC chairman, I definitely have
this feeling. Fresh from Baltimore where I went through training, I
am now ready to begin my duties as the Educational Excellence
Committee Chairman. 

I shall begin with calling for help from many of you. The 2016 state conference will be
held in Terre Haute on April 23 at the Sycamore Banquet Center. In order to make the
conference great, we need great presenters for the break-out sessions. We also need
informational, attractive posters to be displayed. In this issue of the Hoosier Newsette,
you will find an application form to present a session or to display a poster. Because of
limited space, only abbreviated forms of the applications have been printed. You can find
the application in its entirety on the state website (www.deltakappagamma.org/IN), from
your local president, or from me (immsjjj@comcast.net, 812-689-4752, or 927 S. Shook
St., Osgood, IN 47037). Help me begin my new biennium with help from you. I know you
all are talented in some way. Share with us. 

LEADERSHIP MANAGEMENT SEMINAR
Deb Carroll, Beta Tau

Have you ever wished you could attend a conference that was worthwhile and
reached out to you where you are? In other words, one that appreciated your wisdom
and experience.
The Leadership Management Seminar in Austin, TX does exactly that. I had the
privilege of being chosen to attend in 2012, and I am now serving on the
International Committee. I’m excited to say we have changed some of the
requirements, opening it up to more women. I would love to see a woman (or 2 or 3)
from Indiana attend next year; in 2014, Indiana sent no one-and you know Indiana
has some TERRIFIC DKG WOMEN!
The cost to you is $500 for the two weeks. (Perhaps your chapter could help you with

this expense. International pays for your materials, your room, your meals and all transportation - your flight,
etc.) You will have the chance to meet and grow close to approximately 30 other women educators from
across the world.
All arrive on Sunday night and get to know each other. Then, on Monday morning, you will start right out with
some dynamic speakers. Each day, you will be delighted to learn more about our organization, yourself and
the others attending with you. You really become a family with the other women. The seminar lasts two
weeks, ending in a graduation ceremony at DKG headquarters. You will get to know many of the personnel
who work there also. It really helped me to better understand the ‘whole big picture’ of our Society.
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me-Deb Carrell, 317.773.2610 (9-11 am or evenings is
best) or dcpurdue@sbcglobal.net.
Deadline to apply is December 1, 2015.
To start your application today, go to www.dkg.org/category/committee/golden-gift-fund. You will also need
the form completed by your chapter president and a professional reference. No money is needed until you are
informed you are chosen.

Did you know that...
One of your new officers is a published author? Get the whole story
at the Executive Board meeting September 12!
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First Books, represented by Akola Kirshnan, received
a monetary award from Alpha Chapter. Pictured are
DKG members Joanne Weddle; DKG assistant
treasurer, Sandy Courtney; and Akola Kirshnan.

Francis Walden was honored for fifty years of
membership in The Delta Kappa Gamma Society
International. Francis taught at Fleener School,
Kirksville, and Lakeview Elementary. Alpha
Chapter President Shirley Mingee presented the
certificate at the May 2015 picnic.

Alpha Chapter awarded a $500
Grant-in-Aid Scholarship to
Kareston Hall in May. Kareston
will use the award to further her
math education. Pictured are
Kareston (l) and Sandy Courtney,
assistant treasurer (r).

Chapter Chatter

Congratulations to Beta
member Nancy Goldfarb for
earning her Ph.D. in
Philanthropic Studies from
Indiana University. This was
her second doctorate
degree and evidence of her
love of learning and
teaching. Nancy is on the English faculty at
Indiana University-Purdue University
Indianapolis.

Did you know that...
Connie McClure, member of
Alpha Alpha, was one of 30
art teachers from around the
world who participated in
illustrating a book, If Picasso
Had A Christmas Tree, written
by Eric Gibbons? 
Check it out! 

www.firehousepublications.com

(l-r) Leslie Hamman, Jo Ann Manes, Betty Wagner, Bev
Ellert, Sherry Crisp-Ridge, and Carol Gear pictured
during a visit from then-First VP Manes to a Gamma
Lambda meeting in April 2015.
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Alpha Epsilon State Indiana
e Delta Kappa Gamma Society International

Leslie Hamman, Treasurer
202 Greenhurst Ct.
Auburn, IN 46706-9582

Periodicals Postage
Paid at Indianapolis, 

Indiana

e Hoosier Newsette
Published quarterly by 
Alpha Epsilon State Indiana

e Delta Kappa Gamma Society International
promotes professional and personal growth of
women educators and excellence in education. Postmaster: Send address changes to L. Hamman, 202 Greenhurst Ct., Auburn, IN 46706-9582

Epsilon
Mary Ann Meyer
June 29, 2015
Greencastle

Mu
Bonnie Jean Fancher
June 12, 2015
Rising Sun

Tau
Nancy Eleanor Schumann
August 1, 2015
Columbus

Alpha Lambda
Roberta Elizabeth Silva
December, 2014
Fort Branch

Alpha Psi
Marilyn Hart
May 9, 2015
Fort Wayne

Beta Sigma
Louise Elisha
May 7, 2015
Schererville

Gamma Lambda
Sally K Peterson
August 6, 2015
Fort Wayne

White Roses
A life that touches others goes on forever....

Chapter
Presidents

Report of the Death of a
Member (Form 6) should be
prepared by the chapter
president immediately upon
the death of a member.
Copies are to be sent to
International
(mem@dkg.org); State
Treasurer
(hammanleslie@yahoo.com);
and to the State Membership
Chairman
(eccampbell1@frontier.com).

Can you spot the Kappa members dancing with other first-
timers at the NER? Photographs by Jim, Floresville, TX


